
December 18, 2018 
 
 This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, 
December 18, 2018 at the Rossville Town Hall at 6:30 p.m. 
 On call of the roll:  David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and Bill Croto. 
 Also present were Robert Shaffer, Chad Colby, Travis Harris, Janet Hodson, 
Mark Mills, and Mike Gochenour. 
 Mark Mills, Clinton County Area Plan, appeared before the Council to schedule 
the January, 2019 Clinton County Small Town Meeting at the Rossville Town Hall.  Date 
suggestions were for either January 21st, 23rd, 24th, or 28th.  He also stated that he 
would be retiring at the end of the year and Liz Stitzel would be his replacement.  The 
Council was informed an appointment would need to be made to the BZA.  It was stated 
that Don Hinesley would continue if there was no other person of interest.  Bill Croto 
made a motion to appoint David Bushfield to the BZA, seconded by Jack Fingerle, and 
passed by Council. 
 Janet Hodson appeared before the Council to request an adjustment on the 
wastewater portion of her December bill due to excessive usage.  After discussion, Jack 
Fingerle made to motion to reduce the wastewater portion of her bill to $92.37 as a one- 
time only event, seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by Council. 
 Mike Gochenour appeared before the Council to discuss possible options for use 
after purchasing the old fire station.  Some suggestions include a retail shop in the front 
of the building with storage in the rear or possibly 4 to 6 apartments.  
 Travis Harris, Town Marshal, stated he did not have any updates to share. 
 Chad Colby discussed the rerouting of traffic in the alley to allow the gas station 
to open.  No decision was made as Sonny Mann did not attend the meeting.  He stated 
the wellhead protection committee needs to meet in the near future.  One of the line 
locators has been delivered and will need to be making a final decision on the second 
locator.  Shawn Morris passed his Wastewater Treatment Operator II test.  To reflect 
passing his test, Jack Fingerle made a motion to increase the gross salary for his final 
pay of the year by $86.67, seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by Council. 
 Robert Shaffer stated service has not been made on Randy Voyles.  He hasn’t 
picked up his certified letter.  He will continue to make an attempt. 
 Bonds for both Sarah Burkle and Patricia McIlrath were approved. 
 Voucher Register was signed. 
 There being no further business to come before the Council the meeting was 
adjourned to Thursday, December 27, 2018 at the Rossville Town Hall at 6:30 p.m. 
 
      ___________________________ 
      David Severt, President of the Council 
Attest:_____________________ 
 Patricia McIlrath 
 Clerk Treasurer 
 Rossville, IN  46065 
 

 


